

January 15, 1993

Ron Safford STATE OF FLORIDA DEPT. OF AGRICULTURE Bureau of Fairs 3125 Conner Blvd. Bldg. 4 Tallahassee, FL 32399-1650

Fax: 904-488-9023

RE: Cable around top of GRAVITRON panels.

Dear Mr. Safford:

I just received a call from an employee of UNITED SHOWS. They have not been allowed to operate their GRAVITRON because the cable will not go into the groove on all the panels on the ride. Their suggestion is to install a second cable in the groove on the panels and have the existing cable to hold the top on.

This sounds like an excellent idea.

Requirements are:

The second cable is at least 3/8" -19 aircraft cable, that is the specification of the cable that is provided with the ride.

The turnbuckles must be at least 1/2".

Both cables must be tight.

It would be best to attach the new cable to itself rather than the same point as the canvas attachment point.

If you have any questions please feel free to give Jerry or me a call.

Sincerely,

Victor Wisdom